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Regulatory Update 
25 November 2014 

 
India – BIS Safety Approval Scheme Expansion 
 
Electronics and Information Technology Goods (Requirements for 
Compulsory Registration) Order, 2012  
 
The Department of Electronics and Information Technology (Deity) in India has 
announced an expansion to the scope of (to include new products to) the 
Electronics and Information Technology Goods (Requirements for Compulsory 
Registration) Order, 2012. 
 
It is previously said when the newly adopted scope expansion notification is 
published in the Gazette, manufacturers will likely have 6 months to comply.   
 
It is now confirmed in the Gazette dated 13th November 2014 that the inclusion 
of new products are to come into force in two timelines: 
 
1. All new products except batteries – 13th May 2015 

 
2. Batteries – 13th August 2015 

 
Significance of inclusion of new products is as follow: 
 
1. Power adapters and batteries the inclusion refers to are the ones that will be 

imported independently and / or will be used with products not covered by the 
mandatory registration.   
 

2. Magnetic stripe readers are not considered to be smart card readers. 
 

3. The category of mobile phones is expected to be wide and include many 
enterprise products that support cell phone technology/functionality.  We 
expect Deity will make further clarification on which product types are and are 
not considered to be included within the new scope. 
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The only change to the BIS approval system is the increased scope of product types that 
the scheme applies to. The processes and procedures of BIS approval have not been 
changed.  
 
 
For further information on this article, please contact 

  
 

Bo Li 
Product Compliance Specialists  
boli@productcompliancespecialists.com  
 

 
<<attachment - schedule of new products affected and Indian standards to be 
applied>> 
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